
 

 
Weekly newsletter 

Friday 17th November 2023 
 
 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
Anti-Bullying Week 
We kicked Anti-Bullying Week off with a brilliant Odd Socks Day.  Thank you to everyone who wore odd 
socks, to celebrate how different and unique we all are. Keep reading to see all the things we did this 
week for Anti-Bullying Week.  
 
Open Classrooms 

Year 3 had a great Open Classroom yesterday, with lots of parents attending to hear all about the 

fabulous learning that’s been going on in Year 3.  Thank you to everyone who came and supported them! 

 

 
 

 

Upcoming Open Classrooms: 

Year 1: Thursday 23rd November 9.15 – 9.45 

Year 5: Friday 1st December 9.15 – 9.45 

Year 4: Friday 8th December 9.15 – 9.45 

 
Save the date: Parent and carer workshop - Supporting children displaying challenging 
behaviours 
All parents and carers are welcomed to join our next mental health and wellbeing workshop on Monday 
4th December (9.00 - 10.15) in the Omega building) focused on how to support children that are 
showing challenging behaviours. The workshop, led by the Camden Learning Mental Health and 
Wellbeing team, will share information on: 

• Identifying the root of some challenging behaviours 
• Understanding how the brain and body responds in moments when we are triggered 
• Proactive and preventative strategies to manage challenging behaviours 
• Reflecting on our own childhood experiences and how that might impact on how we respond, 

as parents, to challenging situations 
If you have any questions or would like to register your attendance, please email 
wellbeing@emmanuel.camden.sch.uk. 
 

mailto:wellbeing@emmanuel.camden.sch.uk


INSET Day 
A reminder that next Friday, 24th November is an INSET day, and school will be closed to all pupils.  
 

CLUBS 
Club information for next Spring Term 2024 is now on our website. Please click here to see which clubs 
are on offer and how to book each one.  
 
Some clubs are booked directly through the external provider, whilst some are booked though the school, 
via our booking system https://emmanuelce.parentseveningsystem.co.uk    
 
Clubs for the Spring Term 2024 will open for booking at 8pm on Sunday 26th November and will 
close at 8pm on Wednesday 29th November.  
 
Wishing you all a lovely weekend 
 
Miss Roscoe and the Emmanuel Team 

 
 
 

Attendance 
Our school target for attendance is 96%.  This week, well done to Year 2!   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class Attendance 
Nursery  73.7% 

Reception 95.7% 

Year 1 96.8% 

Year 2 100% 

Year 3 90.9% 

Year 4 98.2% 

Year 5 93% 

Year 6 95.1% 

School  94% 

https://www.emmanuel.camden.sch.uk/page/?title=Clubs&pid=42
https://emmanuelce.parentseveningsystem.co.uk/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please remember, if your child currently has packed lunch but would like a Christmas 
Lunch, the deadline for letting the office know is Monday, 20 November.  Unfortunately, 

the catering team cannot accept any requests after that date. 
 

Diary Dates – click here for our school calendar 

https://www.emmanuel.camden.sch.uk/calendar/?calid=1&pid=3&viewid=1


word from our vicar 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
We have a few Emmanuel Church dates for your diary for the coming months.  

Sunday 19th November: Daffodil Day  
We have a dream of a bank of daffodils, visible from the Green, in the Springtime. To help make this 
happen we are holding a ‘Daffodil Day’ after the 10.30am service on Sunday 19th November, and we 
need your help! Please bring a packet of daffodils and a little trowel so that you can plant your own … 
we hope to welcome many children to help with the planting.  
Coffee and cake guaranteed! With thanks from your Emmanuel gardeners. 

Sunday 26th November, 10:30: Confirmation Service 

On Sunday 26th November 20 children from Years 5&6 

will be confirmed by the Bishop at our 10:30 Service at 

Emmanuel. They have each decided, of their own 

accord, that they would like to confirm their Christian 

faith and affirm the promises that were made for them 

by their parents and godparents at their baptism. It has 

been a privilege getting to know each of them during 

our confirmation prep sessions and Mthr Helen and I 

have been inspired, challenged and encouraged by their 

thoughtful questions and really very moving 

contributions to our discussions about the big 

questions of our own lives, God and everything in 

between.  

It would be really wonderful to see as many of you as 

are able to come to our confirmation service on the 26th 

November. And it would be very special for the confirmands to know that they have the support 

of their peers as they take this step on their Christian journey. You are all very welcome! 

Whether or not you are able to join us in church on the 26th, please join me and the clergy at 

Emmanuel in keeping: Olivia, Laura, Marie, Caitlin, Annabelle, Emma, Efunsetan, Artham, 

Anthony, Felix, Henry, Lauren, Sabrina, Lara, Margaret, Nicole, Sebastian, Kai, 

Nicole, Luken, Adeoluwakorede, Jack and Sarah in your prayers.  

 
Revd Trin 

 
 
 
 
 
 



School visionaries 
Congratulations to these children for showing our school vision and values this week:  

From Alpha to Omega - life in all its fullness. (John 10:10)  
 
 
Hazel and Ottilie in Nursery 
Antoine and Kiera in Reception  
Millie and Olaoluwa in Year 1   
Leon L and Aidan in Year 2   
Baldur and Tessa in Year 3  
Yaseen and Lucie in Year 4  
Adam and Lauren in Year 5 
Kayleigh and Tom In Year 6  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Supporting our pupils’ Mental Health and Wellbeing  

Anti-Bullying Week 

This week we celebrated Anti-Bullying Week with Odd Socks 

Day and PSHE lessons and class activities on: what is bullying; 

the difference between ‘banter’ or ‘jokey’ behaviour between 

friends and when it turns into bullying; and what to do if a 

child thinks they are being bullied or if it is happening to 

somebody else.  

Years 1 – 6 all took part in a song/poem writing contest about 

the theme and the winning ones were created as anti-bullying 

pledges to display around our school. Well done to Natalie, 

Georgia, Emma and Annabelle in Year 6 and Xue Yi in Year 3! 

 

 

 

Parent/carer workshop  

Further information 

Further information on Emmanuel’s approach to bullying can be found in our Anti-Bullying Policy on the school 

website. Please see below some helpful links for further information available to support parents and carers: 

• Anti-Bullying Alliance - https://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/tools-information/advice-parents 

• Kidscape - https://www.kidscape.org.uk/advice/advice-for-parents-and-carers/. 

If you would like to get more advice information on how we prevent bullying in school and speak 

to somebody about how to support your child, please don’t hesitate to contact Mrs Watkins, our 

school ELSA, at wellbeing@emmanuel.camden.sch.uk. 

 

Thank you to those who attended our 

parent/carer workshop on anti-bullying 

themes on Monday. If you would like to 

talk through the slide and information 

with Mrs Watkins, please do not 

hesitate to email her at 

wellbeing@emmanuel.camden.sch.uk 

Our Wellbeing Champions hosted 

a special anti-bullying Collective 

Worship!  

https://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/tools-information/advice-parents
https://www.kidscape.org.uk/advice/advice-for-parents-and-carers/
mailto:wellbeing@emmanuel.camden.sch.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Odd Socks Day 2023! 

 



School Council visits The Houses of Parliament 

Written by School Councillors Natalie and Oliver from Year 6. 

On Wednesday, the School Council visited the Houses of Parliament 

and met with our MP Tulip Siddiq. Before we talked to Tulip, we had a tour around the Houses of 

Parliament. They showed us around the House of Lords where King Charles was last week and we had 

a look into the House of Commons where the Prime Minister was going to be speaking later on that 

day. We ate lunch in Westminster Hall which is the oldest part of the Houses of Parliament. The 

whole experience felt really special. By Natalie 

 

 

 

When we met Tulip Siddiq, we talked about what it is 

like to be elected as an MP and how it is like us being 

voted as School Council to represent our classes. We 

asked her about why she wanted to be an MP, the 

school she went to and lots more. She explained 

about how future elections are going to happen and 

she gave us advice on how we can help our community 

especially around climate change and helping those in 

need. When our meeting ended we were given 

certificates and had a picture with Tulip. By Oliver 



 

 



 



 



 



 

 

 

 


